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EAST LOTHIAN COUNCIL 

 
People and Governance 

 

From: Rudi Fruzynski,     To: K. MacNeill 

Licensing Standards Officer    Clerk to the Licensing Board 

 _________________________________________________________________________ 

        Date: 30 Jun. 2020 

 

Subject: LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005  

PREMISES LICENCE MAJOR VARIATION 2020  

WALLYFORD MINERS WELFARE & SOCIAL CLUB, EAST LOTHIAN  

 

I can confirm that the applicant and premises have been visited in relation to this variation 

application. My observations are as follows: 

The changes applied for are: 

 

• To add the bowling green area as an outside drinking area.  

• To add the rear patio area as an outdoor drinking area. 

• To amend the current operating plan to show that children are permitted in the main hall and 

lounge areas.  

• To permit children under five years access to the premises. 

• There are no changes to the current on consumption and off-sales licensed hours of the 

premises. 

 

The proposed changes are supported by Licensing Standards. The following conditions are 

recommended: 

 

CCTV is installed to monitor the outdoor drinking areas. 

Stewards ensure that the doors leading to the outdoor drinking areas are kept closed when 

amplified entertainment is held on the premises. 

 

No amplified announcements / music / entertainment will be permitted in or to filter out into 

licensed outdoor drinking areas to ensure that there is no disturbance or noise nuisance 

experience by nearby residents.  
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Provided the doors leading out into the outdoor drinking areas are not emergency exit doors 

then door closure systems should be fitted to these doors. 

 

To prevent anti-social behaviour the voluntary deceleration by the club that they will not host 

18 to 21st birthday parties should be made a condition of the licence. 

 

Children will be permitted on the premises until 22:00 each day unless attending a pre-arranged 

event/function. 

 

Outdoor areas must be closed no later than 22:00 hours each day. In the application, the 

applicant has referred to closure by 20:00 each day, but licensing standards does not objection to 

that being extended to 22:00. 

 

 

Since 2009 there have 3 complaints regarding the operation of the club premises licence. These 

came from one anonymous and two named complainers. These complaints were enquired into 

by the LSO and the Police and none were substantiated. 

 

The LSO and Police has a very good working relationship with the Club and its officials who 

frequently seek advice and assistance, and are only too willing to take on board guidance and 

recommendations. 

 

The LSO congratulates the Club on its achievement of gaining a silver award in the recent Best 

Bar None scheme inspections. 

 

 

 

 

R. Fruzynski 

Licensing Standards Officer 
 










